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16 December 2010
Dear «Forename»
	BRIEFING ON EARLY YEARS’ REVIEW AND IMPLICATIONS FOR PLAYGROUP MEMBERS


UNISON and the other unions met with representatives from Aberdeenshire Council again on 8th December, following the Briefing Meetings for parents and staff held in November.  The Council gave UNISON a copy of the report which was approved by the Education Committee on Thursday 9th December. 

As you will know from the Briefing Sessions, there is over-provision in places for 3-5 year olds in Nurseries and Playgroups and the Council intends to fill the Nursery places first.  This means that there will be less or perhaps no need for the Council to commission places from Playgroups in some areas.  As you will see from the Report, the proposals are that some playgroups will need to move to Independent status or close.

What will happen next?

Now that the Education Committee has approved the report, the Council will write out to all employees explaining the implications of the decision for each of you individually.  The Council will also write to each playgroup explaining the effect of the decision on that group and outlining the support available to the playgroup to become independent.

Even if you are one of the employees affected, there will be no change to your employment until the end of the school year in June.

It is likely that some staff may face redundancy and Redeployment and Redundancy policies will apply.  The Council will have to give the unions a 90 day consultation period for redundancy.  We expect to be given this in January and at that point, if you are affected, you will be given information from the Council on support and training available for those at risk of redundancy.  
Information will also be put on Arcadia and Arcadia Light. UNISON will support and advise members who are facing redundancy and will ensure that all your rights are respected and the proper procedures are followed.

Information on redeployment opportunities within the Council will also be available in the New Year.  There may be a requirement for some school nurseries to take on additional staff but this won’t be clear until after Budget decisions are made in February and a review of the position of nursery teachers is concluded. 

We will also have an opportunity during the consultation process to feed in our members’ concerns and to ensure that the Council has explored every avenue to avoid redundancy.  This will be your chance to provide UNISON with the arguments and evidence to challenge the decision to withdraw support from individual playgroups.  Some of you have already contacted UNISON with such information and we will be getting in touch with you again to take this forward.

It is very important that as employees, you do not get involved in petitions or direct lobbying of councillors, or in helping parents to run campaigns to save their playgroup.  If you do you will risk disciplinary action.  Please come to UNISON and work through the Branch to give your arguments in support of your playgroup.

Finally, UNISON does have concerns about the proposals for some Playgroups to move to independent status, as the financial support for that is limited (sustainability grants are usually less than £2,000 and don’t cover salaries) and it is likely that Playgroups will need additional sources of income.  We would advise members to think very carefully and seek advice before agreeing to transfer their employment to independent organisations.  The Council has indicated that it will not be transferring staff over to independent playgroups automatically.

UNISON will be meeting again with Council representatives again at the end of January and we will keep members updated with any developments. 

We appreciate that this is a worrying time for members and we are here to support you and to give advice.  If you have any comments or queries, please contact Kate Ramsden, Branch Chair on Kate.ramsden@aberdeenshire.gov.uk or telephone 01224 620624 and leave a message.
Yours sincerely
Kate Ramsden 





Sarah Duncan

Branch Chair 





Regional Organiser
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